From: DYPXCPWEB@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au

Sent: 17/11/2024 2:57:38 PM

To: DA Submission Mailbox

Subject: Online Submission

17/11/2024

MRS Nicola Douglas 33 Lanford Avenue ST Killarney Heights NSW 2087

RE: DA2024/1303 - 11 / 0 Melwood Avenue FORESTVILLE NSW 2087

My family go to the RSL every week. It is a meeting point for all our local friends with children as they can play outside on the bowling green. There is nothing else like this in our community where you can meet have a drink, a meal the kids can play and it is easy for families. The outdoor bowling greens are what make this such a special place in our community. It would be an incredible loss to have no outdoor space. An indoor soft play centre is just a nightmare and would not be something we would use. They need to retain the outdoor bowling greens and outdoor seating for this RSL to remain a pillar of our society - rather than turning it into a casino where gambling is encouraged.